
Presidents Message 

 
Dear Conejo Family Country Club Families, 
 
It is with a heavy heart that we announce that long time CFCC 
member, Board member, friend and neighbor, Jim Welter, 
passed away March 4th. 
 
Jim served as our Treasurer for over ten years and was 
instrumental in securing financing for capital improvement 
projects, most notably the "Snap-Sport" basketball court and 
the solar panels to heat the swimming pool. 
 
At this time of transition please direct all questions, that would 
have gone to Jim, to me. 
 
Jim was an avid outdoorsman.  He loved fishing and cooking on 
the BBQ.  Several years ago we had a cook off at the Club.  Jim 
smoked some tri tips over apple wood, and they were delicious.  
In Jim’s honor, the Club will have a BBQ on May 22nd from 4-6 
p.m.  We invite all members to come to the Club and enjoy a 
BBQ in Jim’s memory.  We really would like to have about five 
people cook different kinds of food over different kinds of wood.  
Please contact me if you are interested in participating. 
 
As we celebrate this time of year a significant religious holiday, 
Easter for some/Passover for others, I ask you to take some time 
to tell your family how much you love them. 
 
Warmest Regards, 
Grant Wilkins 
805-497-3711 
grantlw@msn.com 
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Memberships 
 
We currently have several memberships for sale. Please contact us via our website, 
www.conejofamilycountryclub.com if you know of anyone who would like to join our great 
little club.   
 
With the great days we’ve been having lately, and especially with summer upon us, the Conejo 
Family Country Club is a great place to have a picnic lunch, shoot some hoops, enjoy a good 
book by the pool or just relax amongst nature. 
 
 

Important Reminder About Membership 
 
As a reminder, if any member wishes to sell their membership, it is their responsibility to find a 
buyer.  You may let the membership director, Todd Ross, know that you are interested in 
selling but that does not guarantee you will get your membership sold.  Some of the methods 
people have used to sell their membership include: Craigslist, NextDoor, school/church/youth 
organizations, or in the case of moving… giving it to the next homeowner.  The price you sell 
your membership at is up to you, you just need to let Todd know and either you or the new 
member will need to pay the transfer fee.  Please see a board member with any questions. 

Party Time! 

The club is a great place to hold a party.  If you are 
thinking about holding a party at the Club, please 
remember the following: 

 Parties may only be scheduled Monday-Thursday 
before 1pm or after 5:30 pm, or Friday-Sunday  
before 12 noon and after 5:30 pm. 

 A lifeguard must be hired for all pool parties at a 
rate of $20/hour for each hour of the party. 

 Hosting a party does not exclude club members 
from being allowed to use the club facilities. 

 Parties book quickly starting in the Spring so plan 
ahead and call Vicki ASAP to reserve your dates! 

 Our website has a calendar of parites.  Please 
check this to see if your requested date is 
available. 

For more information, call or text Victoria Schuster 
at 805-341-5487. 

 

Looking Forward to 

Summer - Lifeguards 
 
Before you know it, summer will be 
right around the corner.   Are you or 
someone in your family interested in 
being one of this summer’s CFCC 
lifeguards?  If you or someone you 
know is interested, contact Vicki 
Schuster at 805.341.5487  
 


